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 COUNCIL ON CURRICULAR PROGRAMS AND INSTRUCTION

Thursday, 28 September 2023
Horrabin Hall 60/Zoom – 3:30 p.m.

M I N U T E S

MEMBERS PRESENT: C. Blackinton, K. Bowers Sharpe, A. Burke, C. Davis, J. McQuillan, C. Piletic, A. Razzaque, J. Robinett, F. Tasdan, K. Zellmann

MEMBERS ABSENT: None

EX-OFFICIO: M. Mossman, L. Prosise, S. Van Dyke

GUESTS: Greg Baldi, Keith Boeckelman
I. 	Consideration of Minutes 
A. 	27 April 2023 
MINUTES APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED
II. 	Announcements
Chair Burke announced that Faculty Senate approved changes to CCPI’s bylaws and policies and procedures document. 	
III. 	Old Business – None 
IV. 	New Business 
A. 	Curricular Request from the Department of Political Science

	1.	Request for Experimental Course

		a.	POLS 475, Citizen Politics, 3 s.h.	
			
CCPI does not formally approve experimental courses; it reviews them and make suggestions for changes. Department of Political Science Chair Greg Baldi explained that this course is experimental in name only as it has been offered several times in the past as an honors course. He said the course was successful when offered through the Honors College so the department decided to try it as an experimental course. Political Science professor Jongho Lee has developed a non-honors version of the syllabus and has reconfigured the honors version of the course to a non-honors version.
				 
Dr. Tasdan asked if POLS 475 will be open to both honors and non-honors students. Dr. Baldi responded that POLS 475 will be geared toward non-honors students, but a student might want to take it as an in-house honors course. He said the upper-level course would broadly fit the department’s American Politics option, but other students can take it as an elective. 

Dr. Baldi said the department might consider offering Citizen Politics as an honors course again in future because they think it has particular relevance. He explained this course looks at politics from the bottom up, from a citizen viewpoint, while most political sciences courses look at politics from the top down, from the viewpoint of government institutions, policies, and leadership. Dr. Baldi has seen movement toward a bottom-up perspective from other members of his faculty, and he think this class offers a chance to explore that; in that sense, there is a real experimental quality to it. 

Dr. McQuillan observed that the abbreviated title has room to be expanded and suggested CITIZEN POLS. Ms. Prosise pointed out that the honors version of this course uses the title in full with no space for the abbreviated title: CITIZENPOLITICS. CCPI recommends that the title be expanded to one of these suggestions rather than its current abbreviated title of CITIZPOLS.

Ms. Van Dyke asked if a student who had already taken this course as GH 302 would be allowed to get credit for taking it as POLS 475. Dr. Baldi responded that he will have to check on that. Ms. Van Dyke said she would have to know the answer before programming the course; if students cannot take both courses for credit, that should be added as a footnote.

Ms. Prosise asked if Honors College Dean Lorette Oden has been consulted about this course. Dr. Baldi replied that he talked to Honors College Advisor Krista Skein. He offered to obtain a letter of support from the Honors College. Dr. Baldi explained that the department wanted to offer a different honors course in Spring 2024 and could not offer both courses, but they liked Citizen Politics and wanted to make it available to other students to take. Ms. Prosise thinks a letter of support from the Honors College would strengthen the proposal for POLS 475, especially since a student could take the course for in-house honors. She added that Dr. Baldi should be aware that if POLS 475 is made a permanent course and students can take it for in-house honors, there would not be much point in offering it as a regular honors course again. 

Dr. McQuillan pointed out that if the department decides to make Citizen Politics a permanent course, the Honors Council could agree to attach an H to it so that there could be a section offered that would only be open to honors students. He said this would have to be approved by the Honors Council after the course is made permanent. Dr. Baldi said it sounds like there are three choices down the line for this course: 1) offer it as GH 302 again through the Honors College, 2) allow honors students to take the non-honors course for in-class honors, or 3) offer one section of the course with an H designation open only to honors students. Dr. McQuillan noted that the Honors College website includes a list of how to meet honors requirements for each major (https://wiu.edu/centennial_honors_college/honors_requirements/). He added the Honors Council will want to know how the honors section will be different from other sections in order to justify assigning an H to it.

Motion: To table POLS 475 pending the letter of support from the Honors Council (Blackinton/Robinett)

NO OBJECTIONS 

V. 	Provost’s Report – None 

Dr. Robinett noted that with Faculty Senate approval of the CCPI bylaws and policies/procedures, it would be good to make the CCPI forms consistent with these documents. He thinks it would be good time to update them to better reflect what the council is doing. He asked if any of the members have any concerns or questions about this.

NO OBJECTIONS                                         

Ms. Hamm explained that drafts of the revised forms would come to the full council for approval. Ms. Prosise recalled that Associate Provost Mossman wanted some questions about program assessment added to the forms as part of the Higher Learning Commission process. Ms. Hamm, Ms. Prosise, and Dr. Robinett will draft revisions to the forms and bring them back to the CCPI for the first meeting in November. 

Motion: To adjourn (Robinett)

The Council adjourned at 3:50 p.m.  

				Jeremy Robinett, CCPI Secretary

				Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Office Manager and Recording Secretary
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